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Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Message from Mrs Matthews                             Friday 17th December 2021 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A VERY HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 
Thank you all for your support over the last 12 months. I am so very proud to be the Headteacher of our fantastic school, 
and I look forward to working with you throughout 2022. 

Return to School Update:  Following the Government guidance we will have to put in place in-school testing for all students 
at the start of next term, with 1 test completed in school before students return to lessons.  Therefore we will have a 
staggered start to the term as follows: 

 Monday 3rd January - Bank Holiday 

 Tuesday 4th January - Year 7, 10 & 11 Covid testing in school, Years 8 & 9 online learning 

 Wednesday 5th January - Years 8 & 9 Covid testing in school, Years 7, 10 & 11 in normal lessons. 

 Thursday 6th January - All Year groups in normal lessons. 

Full details are in the updated Amber Guide sent with this email and available on our website/via social media. 

Charity Update:  Final total for Christmas Jumper day was £211.36 

Achieve | Belong | Participate 

Best Behaviour Club 

It was fantastic to take so many students to see Space Jam at the cinema this week to celebrate their fantastic behaviour. 
We will be running the club again next term with another exciting event to reward the students. Well done everyone! 

 

CPA Showcase 
 

HAPPY CHRISTMAS! We are delighted to be able to present the 
amazing Creative and Performing Arts work of the students here at 
CFS. The students have been working tirelessly this term to produce 
some absolutely outstanding work across Art, Drama and Music.  Due 
to the magic of digital technology, we are able to share this work with 
you despite having to cancel plans to present a live show. The 
showcase features performances from our Year 10 and 11 band 
‘Sunrise On Mars’ along with performances from many other talented students. Check out the Drama scripted 
performance based on the Christmas Truce and admire the creativity of our artists from all year groups. 

Use the link to watch the entire showcase and let us know what you think!  We look forward to hearing from you 
and reading your comments on this showcase as this is a first for us as a faculty. The students are excited to be 
able to share this with you and we hope to see you all as a real live audience for our next event later in the 
academic year.  

‘A very merry and safe Christmas’ from all of us here in the CPA faculty at Court Fields School. 

https://castleschool.sharepoint.com/:v:/s/CFS/Edin4_TPAONNvJUIJ-am6vkBoyUXeOQOoZuIkyx1aW4aig?e=Na3lJs 

https://castleschool.sharepoint.com/:v:/s/CFS/Edin4_TPAONNvJUIJ-am6vkBoyUXeOQOoZuIkyx1aW4aig?e=Na3lJs
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Forward Diary Dates. 

 Monday 3rd January - Bank Holiday. 

 Tuesday 4th January - Year 7, 10 & 11 Covid testing in school, Years 8 & 9 online learning. 

 Wednesday 5th January - Years 8 & 9 Covid testing, Years 7, 10 & 11 in normal lessons. 

 Thursday 6th January - All Year groups in normal lessons. 

Achieve | Belong | Participate 

Chess club 
 
Chess for Year 7 - new club will start in the New Year, in A4 on Wednesday lunchtimes. See Miss 
Murphy for further details.  
Usual Chess club will resume in the New Year still on a Tuesday lunchtime in A3.  

Court Fields Inter-house Fun Run 2021 

What a fantastic day, with our students demonstrating why Court Fields really is the best 
school. Students from all Year groups pitted their wits against each other in an attempt to 
bring home the Interhouse Fun Run Trophy for their house. Lots of school records were 
broken and some of the fancy dress outfits were truly superb. A big well done to all of our 
fabulous students. We can't wait already for what this Summer's Sports Day had to offer! 

1st - Emerald, 2nd - Sapphire, 3rd - Ruby, 4th - Topaz 

The PE Team 

 

Court Fields TeenYoga 

From January, TeenYoga sessions are open to all Year 10 students on Mondays, and 
Year 11 students on Fridays. Both days run from 3.15-4.15 in the Drama Studio. For 
more information and updates see @CourtFields_TeenYoga on Instagram and 
Facebook. 

What’s important  
to you?  

Top three responses:   

Family & Friends   

Stability  

Happiness  

“Making sure everyone feels like a somebody”  

“Use the 24 hours that you have to its 
maximum"  

“Every day is a new day; 
it’s going to be a better 
day”    

Sum yourself up in three words …  

I’m Loyal | Determined | Hardworking  

I’m Friendly | Talkative | Cheerful  

Trustworthy | Reliable | a good Friend  

Resilient | Confident | Trustworthy  

Student Interview Responses   

We wanted to share some of the lovely 
responses from our students in their 
practise interviews with Miss Hunt.  


